
 
 

June 28, 2024 
 
Crystal Taylor 
Connecticut DEEP 
Bureau of Air Management 
Enforcement Division, 5th Floor 
79 Elm Street 
Hartford, CT  06106-4064 
crystal.taylor@ct.gov 
 
Dear Ms. Taylor: 
 
Thank-you for providing the opportunity to review Connecticut DEEP’s proposed Consent Order 
No. 8383 containing reasonably available control technology (RACT) requirements to limit 
volatile organic chemical (VOC) emissions from the Algonquin Transmission facility located at 
252 Shunpike Road in Cromwell, CT.  We have reviewed the proposed Order and agree with 
Connecticut’s determination of RACT requirements for the facility.  
  
Additionally, we are providing a comment to request that within Section 6.c of the proposed 
Order, the phrase “and EPA” be added after the word Commissioner. The proposed Order will 
become part of federal law if approved into the SIP, and records should be provided to EPA in 
addition to the Commissioner.  
 
Please do not hesitate to contact Bob McConnell at (617) 918-1046 if you have any questions.   
  

Sincerely, 
 
 
 

Eric Wortman, Acting Manager 
Air Quality Branch 
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